MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2021
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, October 28, 2021, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 25, 2021, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Capital Outlay needs to be submitted to the state. Joint motion by the commissioners of the levee district to hire GIS Engineering to submit the Capital Outlay request on behalf of the levee board. The levee board needs to build two more segmented breakwaters, renourish 30 breakwaters and continue with the back levee between Cherry Lane and Walnut Lane.
2. Still working on getting the Navigational lights installed on the breakwaters.  3. Working with FEMA on last year hurricanes. 4. Need to do the levee and breakwaters inspections. Weather is delaying the inspections. 5. Coordinating with Facility Planning and Control and the levee board on Capital Funds approved for pumps and levees. 
President Camardelle thanked the Atchafalaya Levee District for allowing their employees to clean the beach and moving sand back to the levee. Grand Isle has friends that are willing to assist when the need arises. President Camardelle stated that the annual Levee Board Convention is in December in New Orleans. That is where connections are made and problems are discussed concerning all the levee boards throughout the state.  I will be on standby to go to Washington to discuss Hurricane Ida and getting more funds for Grand Isle. The US President came to Galliano and I participated in a round table discussion with him and others concerning Hurricane Ida. President Camardelle thanked Jefferson Parish President Cheng, Ricky Templet, the Governor, CPRA, MR. Chip Kline and staff, and our federal delegation, Senator Cassidy and Kennedy and Representative Scalise and Graves for supporting Grand Isle and helping with resources to work on getting the help that is needed to rebuild and fix the infrastructure. He also thanked the town workers, the fire department for helping clean up the debris left from Hurricane Ida. He also thanked Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for support our Capital Outlay Projects. 
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that the port suffered major damage from Hurricane Ida on the dock and lost our office. We have a temporary office at the Wildlife and Fisheries Building. The Army is removing vessels overturned in the water. Dredging will take place soon in Barataria Bay and Bayou Rigaud.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:01 p.m.
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